On June 14th, 2024, the Executive Committee of the Libertarian Party of New Hampshire met in
Executive Session and unanimously approved the following statement regarding the candidacy
of Chase Oliver for the office of President of the United States:

“The Libertarian Party of New Hampshire (LPNH) rejects the Chase Oliver as the
Libertarian Party nominee.

LPNH believes that the only feasible path for libertarianism is one in which libertarians refuse to

apologize for their beliefs and instead stand up and fight for them.

Many of us believe this so strongly that we moved to New Hampshire from other states as part
of the Free State movement. We believe our strategy for concentrating libertarians in New
Hampshire to be the course most likely to achieve liberty in our lifetime and that, given the

present disposition of the Nation, a national strategy is wholly inadequate to that task.

The nominee has taken many actions which prove that we cannot ultimately endorse him.
Whether he is foolish, lacking in courage, or intentionally subversive, it is clear that he does not

possess the necessary traits for libertarian victory.

While the nominee was having a masked and distanced Thanksgiving dinner in 2020, Free

Staters in New Hampshire hosted PorcFest with thousands of attendees.

While the nominee defends the chemical castration of children and drag shows for kids, we are

teaching our children the values of reason, freedom, and family.

While the nominee refuses to debate or engage with anyone who disagrees with his progressive
ideology and instead just calls them racists or bigots, New Hampshire libertarians will engage

with anyone, anytime, anywhere.

While the nominee cheers on critical race theory and other divisive ideologies, libertarians in
New Hampshire have removed such topics from government schools and implemented the most

radical school choice program in the country.

While the nominee supported restrictions on speech, our party and our members have faced job

losses, harassment, and deplatforming for advancing the values of liberty.



While the nominee states that the thousands of libertarians who go to PorcFest are “not his

people,” his running mate, Mike ter Maat, is eager to attend.

The nominee is not someone we would want as a neighbor, and as such, we cannot support
him for President.

Although New Hampshire ballot laws do not allow our party to prevent the nominee from
appearing on the ballot - indeed, he received an entirely incidental benefit from being part of the
same ballot-access petition drive as our chosen and endorsed gubernatorial candidate - we will

offer him no formal support as a party, nor will the vast majority of our members.

We would like to thank the nominee for one thing: helping more Libertarians wake up to the
reality that the battle for liberty nationally is utterly hopeless absent a great awakening among

the electorate. When you recognize that, New Hampshire is here for you.

Live free or die.”



